FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
I wish to know what fuel is used to charge the fleet of electric buses. Is it renewable or fossil fuel that is used?

The Council does not hold the information requested. Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.  Regulation 12(4)(a) of the Environmental Information Regulations is also engaged, we do not hold this information.

The majority of electric buses within the City are owned and operated commercially by bus operators independently of the council. A smaller number of buses on subsidised bus routes which are owned by the council, are leased to bus operators for the purpose of running these subsidised routes. The council does not have any involvement in the procurement of an electricity supplier which is a matter for each individual bus company. We do not directly run any electric bus services as a council. 

Of those companies operating subsidised bus routes on behalf of the council, Centrebus has responded voluntarily assisting with your request and confirming their tariff is for electricity from renewable sources.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
